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Due to recent organizational changes within the Gas System Maintenance Department in Walnut
Creek, the Company has identified the need to make various changes within the clerical workforce.
The Company is proposing, pursuant to the provisions of Section 18.17 of the Clerical Agreement, to
reclassify one non-bargaining unit clerical position to an Operating Clerk Typist. In addition, the
Company proposes filling this position with the incumbent non-bargaining unit employee, Jikke
Maroon. Because Ms. Maroon has not passed the typing test required of an Operating Clerk Typist,
this job would be filled on a provisional basis, allowing Ms. Maroon 6 months from the date this
agreement is signed to successfully meet the requirements. If Ms. Maroon fails to meet these
requirements she would be demoted to the next lower classification to which she is qualified for and a
vacancy exists.

The seniority of Ms. Maroon shall be determined in accordance with Section 17.3. Should bargaining
unit clerical at Walnut Creek headquarters be affected by any Title 19 activity, the provisions of
Exhibit I shall apply.

In addition, there is currently a Gas Accounting Clerk position within GSM that has one incumbent,
Lisa DeRita. The Gas Accounting Clerk is not in the same line of progression as the Operating
Clerks and is considered a PIO position. The Company is proposing that Ms. DeRita be given a one
time opportunity to become an Operating Clerk Typist within GSM. A PEQ has been done on the
Gas Accounting Clerk position and the result indicate that the position is more appropriately classified
as an Operating Clerk Typist. Her current weekly rate of $855 would not be impacted by this change.
If Ms. DeRita chooses to remain a Gas Accounting Clerk her position will remain a PIO designation.



September 16, 1997
97-121-PGE

If you are in accord with the foregoing and agree thereto, please so indicate in the space provided
and return one executed copy of this letter to the Company.

By: ~~.~.
ChiefNtiator


